
       Week 5, Term 3 2017 
“Then the people bought little children to Jesus for Him to place His hands on them and 
pray for them.  But the disciples rebuked them.  Jesus said “Let the little children come to 
me, and do not hinder them, for the Kingdom of Heaven belongs to such of these.“ 
Matthew 19:13-14 
 

Time flies when you are having fun. Time moves more quickly the older you get. 
Time and death wait for no-one.  I am sure that you can add more to this list of 
sayings about time.   

I now have a child who is nearing the end of his formal schooling . After 13 years 
of life as a mum of a school student, I am now looking at being a mum of a High 
School Graduate.  In relation to time passing I feel comfortable that I have made 
the most of our time as mother and child.  I know there are things I would do a 
little differently but I have great memories of our time together.   

One of my favourite memories was having time in a playgroup setting.  It was in 
this space where I could play with my children, but also gain support for myself as 
a mum.  Our school values the next generation and has identified this as one of 
the cornerstones of our mission statement.   

So the question comes….How can we better meet the needs of our young families 
and support their role as parents? How can we provide a space where families 
can spend time in play and build memories and friendships together? 

Jesus loved children. He valued their open hearts to new learning. He valued the 
way they said what they felt and needed and had an honesty which was not 
shrouded in correctness.  We value our children in that same way.  We are about 
the task of training children to grow up into Christ. 

I am convinced that we could open our doors and begin a playgroup on site which 
will meet those needs of family,  friendship and making the most of every given 
moment.  

I would love to hear your thoughts about this idea.  Would you be interested in 

helping out by hosting a session here at school?  Do you have children or know 

people who have children who are looking for another opportunity to spend time 

socially with other families?    Please email, text, phone or come and have a chat 

with me if you have any questions. 

 

Mrs. Anway 

Prayer & Praise 
 Pray for the safety of our 

children as we travel to 

gymnastics for sport 

each Wednesday. 

 Pray for our School 

Board training day; that 

the attendees will have 

open and clear minds 

during this day. 

 Pray for our families 

and volunteers 

attending our working 

bee and Father’s Day 

Burger BBQ (2.9.17). 

 Pray for our Fathers; 

pray that their special 

day (3.9.17) is a 

wonderful day for each 

of them. 

 Pray for the Sturman 

family as they 

commence their journey 

back home; pray for their 

safety during their 

travels. 

 Pray for the primary 

children as they prepare 

their speeches for VP Day. 

 Pray for the safety of our 

bus drivers as they 

deliver our children to 

and from school; the 

drivers are all such a 

blessing to our school. 

 Pray for the healing of 

Mrs. Farleigh’s mum 

after her recent heart 

issues. 



DATES FOR YOUR  
CALENDAR 

  
 
  
 
 Pre-K School Readiness (1:30-3:15pm)  31st August   Thursday   
 

 Working Bee/Father’s Day Lunch    2nd September  Saturday 
 

 THACCCSA Principals’ meeting at Brightwaters 8th September  Friday 
 

 Pre-K School Readiness (9:15-11:30)   13th September  Wednesday 
 

 Responsible Pet Education Program (Infants)  13th September  Wednesday 
 

 Speeches for VP Day…     15th September  Friday 
 

 VP for a Day!      22nd September  Friday 
 

 Woolworths Earn & Learn finishes      19th September   Tuesday 

 
 School Lunch orders are on Thursdays this term! 
  (place your order by Wednesday each week) -  

  Catered by Spoons Café - Mannering Park 

If you need extra lunch order forms please contact the office                         

 
The idea of VP is highly sought after and valued by our children.  It is a day where our Primary children can learn 
òwith power comes responsibilityó.   All of our primary children will have time during class to prepare a òspeechó.  
This will happen over a few weeks and these speeches will then be presented to the whole school (every primary 
child must present a speech).   Once the speeches are presented, the children are marked by our teachers and 
then each child will participate in a òvoteó process.  The votes are counted (by the teachers) and the 2017 Vice 
Principal for the day will be elected and announced. 
 
The children will come up with many ideas to òentice/attractó their fellow students to òvoteó for them.  Each 
promise/idea must be authorised by Mrs. Anway before the speeches are presented.  They must remember what 
they promise they must be able to offer and keep.   
 
Each year we have had very special days.  Our previous VPõs have had us making the biggest sub 
sandwich ever, as well as amazing ice cream sundaes for dessert.  They have had their parents do 
their schoolwork while the child had fun in the playground.    This day is also how we raised funds for 
our Buddy Bench in the playground.  Other years have included dress-ups such as favourite book 
character, crazy hair, magnificent parades and BYODõs.  We have also had pizza or Chinese food for 
lunch orders and many more interesting ideas!   
 
Some of the children have also previously created posters (at home) as òadvertising toolsó for the students to 
vote for them. 
 
So as you can see, this day is very special to our children, staff and our school.  We would encourage you to talk 
to your children about their ideas and their speech and you could be their audience to practice for this event.  
We encourage parents of the elected VP to come along and assist with their childõs chosen activities on this very 
special day -  VP day (Friday 22nd September).   
 
SO PRIMARY STUDENTS, start thinking over the next few weeks of what YOU would like to include in 
your speech.  We were so impressed with the ideas and wonderful speeches from past years and we look forward 
to hearing some very creative ideas and well polished speeches again this year!   


